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Friday 7th May 2021 

 

Dear Parent 

 

Jigsaw PSHE – Changing Me  

 

This year, we have continued to implement the Jigsaw PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) Programme 

across our school.  

 

The lessons that your child has taken part in through the year have built their emotional literacy, self-esteem and 

knowledge of who they are and how they relate to each other and the world in a positive and healthy way. We are 

sure you will have heard about the Jigsaw Friends and Calm Me time. 

 

The Summer Term Puzzles (units) are about Relationships (unit 1) and Changing Me (unit 2) and they cover all areas 

of statutory requirements for the delivery of Sex and Relationships Education (SRE) which came into place for 

schools to follow from September 2020.  

 

As a school, we believe that knowledge empowers and protects children as long as it is age appropriate. Therefore, 

we have taken the decision to continue to teach Sex Education to our children, even though it is not a requirement for 

primary schools to do so. The Changing Me Puzzle includes, in every year group, two or three lessons to help 

children understand the changes puberty brings and how human reproduction happens. There is a very serious 

safeguarding aspect to this work; obviously, the younger year groups are not looking at these issues directly and 

explicitly, but rather learning correct terminology for body parts and doing the foundation work for learning that will 

follow in later year groups.  

 

Puberty is introduced gently in Y3 because some girls may start their periods this early and it is necessary to prepare 

them for this, so they aren’t scared or worried. Conception is introduced age-appropriately in Y4 in the context of 

understanding why our bodies change during puberty. Understanding of Human Reproduction, conception and 

puberty is built upon in Year 5 and then puberty, conception and childbirth is age-appropriately covered in Y6.  

 

In the table below, you can see a summary in respect to what is taught relating to Puberty (in black) and Human 

reproduction (in red).  
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Where parents once had the choice to remove their child from all Sex Education lessons each year, following 

updated statutory guidance for Health and Relationships Education that came into place in September 2020, the vast 

majority of what is now required of schools is statutory and must be taught to all pupils. This content is covered in 

black in the table above. You cannot withdraw your child from Relationships and Health Education because it is 

important that all children receive this content, covering topics such as friendships and how to stay safe.   

 

Parents do have the right to withdraw their child/children from any lessons which cover Human Reproduction, and 

this content is shown in red in the table above. However, we do, as always, want to work in partnership with parents  

and we hope that you, like us, will see the materials in Jigsaw as educationally sound and beneficial to our children. 

We will look forward to sharing them with you and answering any questions you may have before you make any 

decisions. 

 

Under normal circumstances, we would plan to hold a whole school parent briefing session in the main hall to 

provide more information about the content of the Jigsaw Changing Me resource. Due to the Covid pandemic and 

restrictions that we still have in place within in the school, we are going to have to do things slightly differently this 

year.  

 

On Tuesday 18th May at 4pm, class teachers will be available via MSTeams to share with you the teaching content 

and resources, including the animations used in the delivery of the programme, and answer any questions that you 

may have about the teaching materials. We anticipate the meeting will last no longer than 30 minutes.  

 

Should you wish to attend the session on May 18th at 4pm, we would ask you to email your child’s teacher by Friday 

14th May, who will then send you a MSTeams invite. 

 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at: sarah-jane.tustain@psmps.co.uk 

 

Kind regards 

 

 
Mrs Sarah Jane Tustain 

Head teacher 
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